

June 7, 2021 NPC FILE No. 149562

Keith Morrison

Manager, Impact Assessment Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) P.O. Box 1360, Cambridge Bay, NU XOB 0C0 By email: kmorrison@nirb.ca; info@nirb.ca

Geoff Clark

Director, Lands, Environment and Resources Kitikmeot Inuit Association (KIA) P.O. Box 360, Kugluktuk NU XOB 0E0 By email: dirlands@kitia.ca

Tracey McCaie

Manager Land Administration
Crown-Indigenous Relations and Northern
Affairs Canada (CIRINAC), P.O. Box 100,
Iqaluit, NU XOA 0H0
By email: tracey.mccaie@canada.ca;
aadnc.landsmining.aandc@canada.ca;
isa.gamaniq-mason@canada.ca

Gregory Bronson

Rae-co Consulting Ltd 3022 Royal Avenue North Vancouver, BC V7K 1Y5 By email: grbronson@gmail.com

Dear Mr. Morrison, Mr. Clark, Ms. McCaie, Mr. Bronson:

RE: NPC File # 149562 [TTMG Project]

The following works and activities have been proposed in the above-noted project proposal:

- 1. Mineral Exploration: Conduct surface mapping and geological sampling of the Turner Lake, TED, McAvoy Lake and Gela Lake ("TTMG") mineral claims in Nunavut.
- 2. Location: Kitikmeot [Inuit Owned Lands].

A complete description of the project proposal reviewed by the NPC can be accessed online using the link below. The Nunavut Planning Commission (NPC) has determined that this project proposal is outside the area of an applicable regional land use plan. The project proposal does not require screening because it belongs to a class of works or activities set out in Schedule 12-1 of the Nunavut Agreement, and the NPC does not have concerns regarding the cumulative impacts of the project proposal.

By way of this letter, the NPC is forwarding the project proposal to the regulatory authorities identified by the proponent. Project materials, including the applicable conformity requirements, are available at the following address:

https://lupit.nunavut.ca/portal/project-dashboard.php?appid=149562&sessionid=

This decision applies only to the above noted project proposal as submitted. Proponents may not carry out projects and regulatory authorities may not issue licenses, permits and other authorizations in respect of projects if a review by the NPC is required.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at at (867) 983-4625.

Sincerely,

Solomon Amuno, PhD Senior Planner Nunavut Planning Commission